

6 November 2023

## «PostalBarCode»

«Owner»

«PostalAddress1»

«PostalAddress2»

«PostalAddress3»

Our Ref: TrP2023/01371

Dear Resident or Business Owner

## Consultation - Timed Parking Restriction - Queens Parade, Newport

Council has received concerns from residents regarding the limited parking within the carpark on Queens Parade, Newport.

As the Kindergarten drop off and pickup area is no longer required, Council has undertaken a review of the above location and proposes additional timed parking spaces. The proposed timed parking restriction will be '1P 8:30am – 8:00pm MON to SAT' and '4P 8:30am – 8:00pm SUN & PUBLIC HOLIDAYS'. This will align with the existing parking restrictions in the area.

A concept plan is enclosed with this letter for your information.

Council invites you to respond to this proposal by scanning the QR code or typing the following URL into your browser <a href="https://northernbeaches-transport-network.app.oneblink.io/forms/14194">https://northernbeaches-transport-network.app.oneblink.io/forms/14194</a>. You will then be directed to an online form. Please respond by selecting I Support or I Do Not Support by 1 December 2023.

Your response will only be considered if they include your name and address. Please note that individual responses to submissions will not be given. Once feedback has been reviewed, the matter may then be raised for consideration at the Northern Beaches Council Local Traffic Committee. The Traffic Committee's decision will be available on Council's website one week after the meeting.

Should you require further information regarding this notification, please contact Harold Ip at <a href="mailto:harold.ip@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au">harold.ip@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au</a>.

Yours faithfully

James Brocklebank

ames Breeklebank

Traffic Engineering Coordinator

**Northern Beaches Council** 

